Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

2006-2007 FOMB Speaker Series

PRESS RELEASE 10/06/06


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT Sarah Wolpow: 721-0941 

Subject:
Outdoor Wood Boilers: Poisoning a Neighborhood near You.
Speaker:    
Beth Thomas, Maine Parent Federation & Norman Anderson, American Lung Association of Maine.
When:

Wednesday, October 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Morrill Room, Curtis Memorial Library, Brunswick.
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, October 11 at 7:00 p.m. in the Morrill Room of Curtis Memorial Library in Brunswick to kick off the organization’s tenth season of their Winter Speaker Series. The presentation, Outdoor Wood Boilers: Poisoning a Neighborhood near You will feature Beth Thomas, of the Maine Parent Federation & Norman Anderson of the American Lung Association of Maine.
As energy prices have risen, so too has the increasing popularity of outdoor wood-fired boilers as a supposedly less expensive and more efficient means of home heating. These insulated units resembling small sheds, are installed outside the home and are plumbed with a hot water coil that through a buried pipe circulates heat back to the house. Because the boilers burn wood or other waste slowly and have low chimney stacks, they are prone to incomplete combustion creating harmful emissions of particular concern to neighborhoods in close proximity. Unfortunately these units are for the most part inefficiently designed and largely unregulated. 

Beth Thomas who has long worked with special needs children through the Maine Parent Federation and other groups has become active in the statewide conversation about outdoor wood boilers due to her neighbors' recent energy choices. She will be speaking from this direct experience. Norman Anderson is a long-time environmental health scientist. Since 1991 he has worked as Research Coordinator for the American Lung Association of Maine and prior to that as Regional Air Toxicologist for the EPA and as Regulatory Toxicologist for Maine. Norm will focus on adverse health effects from these boilers.
The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The November presentation, ‘Reclaiming the Water Commons from Private Takings: Asserting Public Trust & Ownership’ will feature Jim Olson, senior principal in the environmental law firm Olson, Bzdok & Howard P.C. of Traverse City, Michigan. Jim is one of the top attorneys in the field of public trust doctrine and water rights and will be traveling to Brunswick from Michigan for this special presentation. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday November 8th in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Maine Chapter of The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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